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STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT:  Confirming the Executive’s appointment of Richard Bonewits to the King County Commission on Governance as a representative of unincorporated King County.
SUMMARY:  The proposed motion, if adopted, would confirm the appointment of Richard Bonewits to the King County Commission on Governance as a representative of unincorporated King County.  Mr. Bonewits is a resident of the Maple Valley area located in council district 12.  He is currently the Chair of the Greater Maple Valley Unincorporated Area Council, a member of the Cedar River Council and is a retired executive of the Boeing Company.
BACKGROUND:  The Commission on Governance was established by the Council in November 2002 in Ordinance 14514.  The purpose of the commission is to study, identify options for change, and make recommendations to the Executive and the Council addressing issues relating to the provision of current expense fund services, the funding of those services and the County’s governance structure.

The Commission was originally created with a roster of nine members.  The Commission passed a motion requesting the Council to increase the size of the Commission by two, from nine to eleven, and that the new members be appointed from the unincorporated area.  Responding to this request for additional members, the Council adopted ordinance 14688 on June 23, 2003 amending the original legislation by adding two members to the Commission.
The enabling ordinance, as amended, establishes the following process and criteria for making appointments to the commission:

· The Commission shall consist of 11 members.

· The Executive shall make appointments to the Commission from nominations submitted by a “Selection Committee” consisting of the County Executive, Chair of the Council, Prosecuting Attorney, and Presiding Superior Court Judge.  All nominations by the Selection Committee must be consensus.  Per the KC Charter, the Council shall confirm all appointments.

· The Selection Committee must appoint at least one member from academia, labor, and business.

· The Selection Committee must appoint at least two members from unincorporated King County.

· The Selection Committee is encouraged to consider representation from several other relevant professional areas listed, and to consider geographic, gender, and racial diversity.

· Appointees to the Commission must have a commitment to responsible government, an ability to work with differing viewpoints, and be available to attend Commission meetings.

· Appointees to the Commission shall not hold or be a candidate for elected office.

AMENDMENTS:

The legislation—both title and body—must be amended with the name of the appointee.  This may be done via oral amendments.

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Motion 2003-0316
2. Executive’s transmittal letter

3. List of current Commission members

4. Materials submitted by Richard Bonewits
· Letter of interest

· Resume

